NAS

NORTH AMERICAN STAINLESS

6870 Highway 42 East Phone: (502) 347-6000
Ghent, KY 41045-9615 Fax: (502) 347-6607

January 10, 2025

Dear Valued Customer,

This letter is regarding material that has been manufactured by North American Stainless (NAS)
and supplied to you. This letter applies to all grades of stainless steel manufactured by NAS.

Stainless steel does not present a risk of exposure to any Proposition 65 chemicals (as updated to
date). Stainless steel does not contain hexavalent chromium, though processing (welding,
cutting, grinding, etc.) may generate hexavalent chromium dusts or fumes (please see Safety
Data Sheet). According to California OEHHA, nickel alloys are not included in the listing for

“nickel compounds” and metallic nickel and compounds are not listed carcinogens by the route
of ingestion. [Lead may be present at trace levels due to impurities in raw materials, but well
below levels that could present exposure risk.]”

If T can be of further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or
additional requests regarding our product.

Sincerely,

Maria Eichelberger
Environmental Manager
North American Stainless



